
Received by NSD/FARA Registration Unit 10/04/2022 1:45:35 PM

To: all supporters of Ukraine

Dear Supporter of Ukraine!
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Respectfully,
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N°
August, 05. 2022

Valerii Zaluzhnyi
Commander-in-Chief of the Armed Forces of Ukraine 
General

The Armed Forces of Ukraine are grateful for your commitment to Ukraine’s sovereignty and its 
defense against the ongoing aggression by the Russian Federation.

We are kindly requesting your assistance in procuring this batch of terminals from SpaceX for 
the needs of Ukraine’s Armed Forces, and are grateful for your consideration.
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Since March, Ukraine has received substantial foreign aid in the area of satellite communication 
equipment. Among this equipment, SpaceX’s Starlink terminals have played a pivotal role in 
establishing reliable and secure military communication at the strategic and operational levels, and 
provided an asymmetric advantage over the enemy.
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Based on the performance of the Starlink network to date, we believe that it has the potential to 
become the primary infrastructure layer underlying the majority of communication along the chain of 
command. Accordingly, we would like to expand the deployment of Starlink terminals to the tactical 
level, the next phase of which would require^^J additional units.
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